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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To update Members with progress on developing a grant scheme to aid parishes with the cost of concurrent functions.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
For several years the parishes have been pressing the Borough Council for grant assistance where parishes and town council’s provide services in their areas which elsewhere are provided by the Borough Council.

2.2
In such instances there is an element of ‘double taxation’ i.e. the Council Taxpayer pays for the service in his/her charge from the Borough Council and then again in the parish element of the Council Tax. 

2.3
We undertook last year to devise a grant scheme to assist parishes in time for when they set their 2009/10 precepts.

3
PROGRESS

3.1
The Budget Working Group considered this matter at their meeting of 20th August and discussed an outline grant scheme.  Briefly, the likely recommendation to this Committee will be a scheme which would support parish council’s net revenue expenditure on some or all of the following areas commonly agreed as concurrent functions.


Burial grounds


Bus shelters


Footpaths


Footway lighting


Litter collection


Dog waste bins


Parks and play areas

3.2
Obviously, one of many complications is the role of the County Council who in particular have much more involvement in bus shelters, footpaths, footway lighting than ourselves in their role as Highway Authority.  They also have a role in street/road sweeping and support the Parish Lengthsman Scheme.

3.3
The Budget Working Group were generally in favour of the Council providing a revenue grant based upon a percentage of the particular parishes previous years expenditure.
 Before making a recommendation to this Committee they asked me to contact all Parishes/Town Councils to ascertain the level of expenditure on concurrent functions parishes incur.  I have written to all parish clerks asking for this information in time for the next meeting of the Budget Working Group in October.  The Budget Working Group should then be in a position to recommend a grant scheme to this Committee in November.
4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources – None but the cost of whatever scheme is eventually agreed will need to be added to the 2009/10 revenue budget.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – None

· Political – None

· Reputation – None

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Note the progress being made.
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